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Dear Parents/Guardians: Sent Via E-mail

In an effort to slow the community spread of COVID-19, Dr. Enfield, Superintendent, directed the closure of Chino
Valley Unified School District (“District”) Schools effective Monday, March 16, 2020, through Friday, May 1, 2020.
The District has determined that it is necessary to close its schools to prevent/contain the spread of COVID-19, in
consultation with the Center for Disease Control (“CDC"), the California Department of Education (“CDE"), the
Department of Public Health (“DPH”), and other relevant information available to the District.

According to guidance from the United States Department of Education, if a district temporarily closes schools to prevent
the spread of and/or contain COVID-19 and provides educational services/access to general education students, the
district must ensure comparable educational services/access are provided to students with disabilities. The District
extended Spring Break from March 16 - March 27, 2020, so no educational services/access for any student are being
provided during that time.

Starting March 30, 2020, the District is providing Extended Leaming Plans for all students, including students with
disabilities. The Extended Learning Plans provide fundamental learning opportunities for each grade level and they can
be accessed through the District’s website at https:/www.chino.k12.ca.us/. Resources for students with disabilities can
be found on the Special Education Department’s website at https://www.chino.k12.ca.us/domain/730.

Beginning on April 14, 2020, your child will participate in Distance Learning. For information about Distance Learning,
please go to your child’s teacher’s webpage, which can be accessed through the school site webpage. If you have
questions about your child's Distance Learning Classroom, be sure to contact your child's teacher. Contact information
for all teaching staff including special education teachers is located on each individual teacher's classroom website listed
under each school.

The District’s special education related services providers have been tasked with creating a remote learning plan for
students on their caseload to ensure that IEP goals and objectives are being implemented to the extent possible. Staff
will be reaching out to you either by phone or e-mail. Contact information for your child’s related service provider(s)
can be found on the Special Education Department’s website at https://www.chino.k 12.ca.us/Page/2504.

For assistance with technology or online tools, please contact the Distance Learning Technology Hotline at (909) 628-
1202 ext. 1080, between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. Monday-Friday. You may also obtain assistance with
technology or online resources by emailing: communitysupport@chino.k12.ca.us.

It is our. desire to work in collaboration with you to ensure that students have access to a meaningful education under
challenging circumstances. We want to continue to support the needs of each child, while keeping in mind the health
and safety of all. We appreciate your cooperation as we navigate these challenging times.

Sincerely,

ﬂml@ujmo(/

Anne Inghisrud
Director, Special Education



